
From: Dwayne Gathers dgathers@gathersstrategies.com
Subject: RE: Great meeting you!

Date: October 10, 2014 at 3:21 PM
To: Steven Whiddon steven@mediadistrict.org

Steven:
 
I think I responded to your “me.com” address from my iphone or ipad and
not to the Mediadistrict address.
 
Yes, lunch at the Standard at Noon next Wednesday.  Lunch is on Gathers
Strategies.
 
I will look forward to seeing you then.
 
Enjoy the weekend!
 
Dwayne
 
 
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Friday, October 10, 2014 1:29 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Re: Great meeting you!
 
Dwayne,
 
Thanks for the update on the Chamber Econ Dev Committee, the overview was very helpful.  I
would love to have lunch with you Wednesday, October 15th at a place of your choice to discuss
details and strategy. Please let me know if you are still available?   
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026
 

 
On Oct 8, 2014, at 8:16 PM, Dwayne Gathers wrote:
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Steven:
 
As you go about setting up your agenda, I wanted to share the attached
document that I developed and we circulated at our July 22 Chamber Econ
Dev meeting.  At the time, it was my first meeting as co-chair of that
committee, along with Li Wen of Gensler.
 
In my past attendance at Chamber meetings, it was just presentations
from developers and the reports from Council staff and a lot of planning
around the annual Hollywood Economic Development Summit.  I thought
that if this was an economic development committee, we should have an
agenda of items that we wanted to further in an effort to actively promote
economic development.  The first order of business was to ask people
what Economic Development meant to them.  That was a question posed
at the 7/22 meeting and I asked people to email me their thoughts and
input…..to date….no responses.
 
I’ve been meeting separately with various stakeholders – including Joe
Mariani of the Hollywood Property Owners BID (you should meet him) –
and soliciting their input into what an action plan could and should look
like.  So far, everyone’s on board with a more proactive economic
development agenda and we’ve seen success in just the turnout that we’re
getting at meetings  -- 23 at the last mtg.  The next meeting is 10/21 at 8
am.
 
If you have time to speak further about this activity and how your BID can
participate and if any of these ideas can be used as you develop your own
plan of action – next week is best as the following week I’ll be in full
Toronto prep mode. 
 
If next week can work for you, options would include:
 

-      Lunch on the 15th, 16th or 17th

-      Late afternoon coffee or post- work drink on the 13th or 15th.
 
If none of these work, then we can meet after I get back, which is 10/30.
 
At some future Econ Dev Comm meeting, we will want the BIDS (there is



At some future Econ Dev Comm meeting, we will want the BIDS (there is
also one in East Hollywood that is new) to present on what they’re working
on, they’re interests, etc – so we’ll give you some time to settle in before
putting you on the spot!
 
Enjoy your evening and we’ll meet again soon.
 
dg
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2014 7:26 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Re: Great meeting you!
 
I answer to either; most call me Steven.
 
Unfortunately, the Hollywood Media District does not have a plan.....it is one of the many tasks
that I am expected to accomplish and why I was brought on board.  I am hopeful we can energize
the membership to create and articulate a plan within the next 6 months. I want to learn as much
as possible from as many as possible. 
 
I am a curious guy.  Please make sure I am at any and all meetings that pertain to Economic
Development.
 
Yes, getting together again to talk more about details and ideas would be great.  Give me a call
when you return from Tornonto.
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026
 

 
On Oct 8, 2014, at 6:17 PM, Dwayne Gathers wrote:

Thanks Steve (or do you go by Steven?).
 
It was a pleasure meeting you as well and I want to schedule time to meet
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It was a pleasure meeting you as well and I want to schedule time to meet
up again and discuss your BIDs objectives and how we can incorporate
them into the overall Hollywood Econ Dev Comm work.  I’m thinking that
we might have all the Hollywood BIDs do presentations at one of our
meetings so we can all know what each other is doing (how innovative is
that!!:-)).
 
Happy to get together for lunch or drinks anytime.  Just let me know whats
best for you in the next few weeks.  I’m off to Toronto on the 24th, however.
 
I look forward to seeing you again.
 
Thanks,
 
Dwayne
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2014 6:09 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Great meeting you!
 
Good Afternoon Dwayne!
 
I enjoyed meeting with you and Carolyn and am intrigued with some of the ideas proposed at
yesterday's breakfast.  I am hopeful we can continue the discussion.  As promised, here is my
contact information.  
 
I look forward to seeing you soon. Feel free to call me cell anytime 323-600-4353.
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026
 

 
<Hollywood Chamber - Econ Dev Comm Ideas 2014-15.pdf>
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<Hollywood Chamber - Econ Dev Comm Ideas 2014-15.pdf>



From: Dwayne Gathers dgathers@gathersstrategies.com
Subject: Re: Great meeting you!

Date: October 10, 2014 at 2:10 PM
To: Steven Whiddon steven@mediadistrict.org

Steven:

Let me know if you can meet me at Noon on Wednesday the 15th at The Standard downtown - Flower and 6th.   There is a restaurant on the
ground level of the hotel.

Look forward to seeing you again.

Dwayne 

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 10, 2014, at 1:29 PM, Steven Whiddon <steven@mediadistrict.org> wrote:

Dwayne,

Thanks for the update on the Chamber Econ Dev Committee, the overview was very helpful.  I would love to have lunch with you
Wednesday, October 15th at a place of your choice to discuss details and strategy. Please let me know if you are still available?   

Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026

On Oct 8, 2014, at 8:16 PM, Dwayne Gathers wrote:

Steven:
 
As you go about setting up your agenda, I wanted to share the attached
document that I developed and we circulated at our July 22 Chamber
Econ Dev meeting.  At the time, it was my first meeting as co-chair of
that committee, along with Li Wen of Gensler.
 
In my past attendance at Chamber meetings, it was just presentations
from developers and the reports from Council staff and a lot of planning
around the annual Hollywood Economic Development Summit.  I
thought that if this was an economic development committee, we should
have an agenda of items that we wanted to further in an effort to actively
promote economic development.  The first order of business was to ask
people what Economic Development meant to them.  That was a
question posed at the 7/22 meeting and I asked people to email me their
thoughts and input…..to date….no responses.
 
I’ve been meeting separately with various stakeholders – including Joe
Mariani of the Hollywood Property Owners BID (you should meet him) –
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Mariani of the Hollywood Property Owners BID (you should meet him) –
and soliciting their input into what an action plan could and should look
like.  So far, everyone’s on board with a more proactive economic
development agenda and we’ve seen success in just the turnout that
we’re getting at meetings  -- 23 at the last mtg.  The next meeting is
10/21 at 8 am.
 
If you have time to speak further about this activity and how your BID
can participate and if any of these ideas can be used as you develop
your own plan of action – next week is best as the following week I’ll be
in full Toronto prep mode. 
 
If next week can work for you, options would include:
 

-      Lunch on the 15th, 16th or 17th

-      Late afternoon coffee or post- work drink on the 13th or 15th.
 
If none of these work, then we can meet after I get back, which is 10/30.
 
At some future Econ Dev Comm meeting, we will want the BIDS (there
is also one in East Hollywood that is new) to present on what they’re
working on, they’re interests, etc – so we’ll give you some time to settle
in before putting you on the spot!
 
Enjoy your evening and we’ll meet again soon.
 
dg
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2014 7:26 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Re: Great meeting you!
 
I answer to either; most call me Steven.
 
Unfortunately, the Hollywood Media District does not have a plan.....it is one of the many
tasks that I am expected to accomplish and why I was brought on board.  I am hopeful we can
energize the membership to create and articulate a plan within the next 6 months. I want to
learn as much as possible from as many as possible. 
 
I am a curious guy.  Please make sure I am at any and all meetings that pertain to Economic
Development.
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Development.
 
Yes, getting together again to talk more about details and ideas would be great.  Give me a call
when you return from Tornonto.
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026
 

 
On Oct 8, 2014, at 6:17 PM, Dwayne Gathers wrote:

Thanks Steve (or do you go by Steven?).
 
It was a pleasure meeting you as well and I want to schedule time to
meet up again and discuss your BIDs objectives and how we can
incorporate them into the overall Hollywood Econ Dev Comm work.  I’m
thinking that we might have all the Hollywood BIDs do presentations at
one of our meetings so we can all know what each other is doing (how
innovative is that!!:-)).
 
Happy to get together for lunch or drinks anytime.  Just let me know
whats best for you in the next few weeks.  I’m off to Toronto on the 24th,
however.
 
I look forward to seeing you again.
 
Thanks,
 
Dwayne
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2014 6:09 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Great meeting you!
 
Good Afternoon Dwayne!
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Good Afternoon Dwayne!
 
I enjoyed meeting with you and Carolyn and am intrigued with some of the ideas proposed at
yesterday's breakfast.  I am hopeful we can continue the discussion.  As promised, here is my
contact information.  
 
I look forward to seeing you soon. Feel free to call me cell anytime 323-600-4353.
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026
 

 
<Hollywood Chamber - Econ Dev Comm Ideas 2014-15.pdf>
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From: Dwayne Gathers dgathers@gathersstrategies.com
Subject: RE: Great meeting you!

Date: October 10, 2014 at 10:24 AM
To: Steven Whiddon steven@mediadistrict.org

Hi Steven:
 
Happy Friday.  Hope its been a good week for you.
 
Let me know if you still want to try to meet up next week and – if so – what
works best for you.
 
Have a great day and a joyful weekend.
 
Dwayne
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2014 7:26 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Re: Great meeting you!
 
We are at Hollywood Center Studios.  Our office address is 
1040 N. Las Palmas Avenue
Los Angeles, CA 90038
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026
 

 
On Oct 8, 2014, at 6:17 PM, Dwayne Gathers wrote:

By the way, where is your BIDs office located now??
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2014 6:09 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Great meeting you!
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Good Afternoon Dwayne!
 
I enjoyed meeting with you and Carolyn and am intrigued with some of the ideas proposed at
yesterday's breakfast.  I am hopeful we can continue the discussion.  As promised, here is my
contact information.  
 
I look forward to seeing you soon. Feel free to call me cell anytime 323-600-4353.
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026
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From: Dwayne Gathers dgathers@gathersstrategies.com
Subject: RE: Great meeting you!

Date: October 8, 2014 at 8:16 PM
To: Steven Whiddon steven@mediadistrict.org

Steven:
 
As you go about setting up your agenda, I wanted to share the attached
document that I developed and we circulated at our July 22 Chamber Econ
Dev meeting.  At the time, it was my first meeting as co-chair of that
committee, along with Li Wen of Gensler.
 
In my past attendance at Chamber meetings, it was just presentations
from developers and the reports from Council staff and a lot of planning
around the annual Hollywood Economic Development Summit.  I thought
that if this was an economic development committee, we should have an
agenda of items that we wanted to further in an effort to actively promote
economic development.  The first order of business was to ask people
what Economic Development meant to them.  That was a question posed
at the 7/22 meeting and I asked people to email me their thoughts and
input…..to date….no responses.
 
I’ve been meeting separately with various stakeholders – including Joe
Mariani of the Hollywood Property Owners BID (you should meet him) –
and soliciting their input into what an action plan could and should look
like.  So far, everyone’s on board with a more proactive economic
development agenda and we’ve seen success in just the turnout that we’re
getting at meetings  -- 23 at the last mtg.  The next meeting is 10/21 at 8
am.
 
If you have time to speak further about this activity and how your BID can
participate and if any of these ideas can be used as you develop your own
plan of action – next week is best as the following week I’ll be in full
Toronto prep mode. 
 
If next week can work for you, options would include:
 

-      Lunch on the 15th, 16th or 17th

-      Late afternoon coffee or post- work drink on the 13th or 15th.
 
If none of these work, then we can meet after I get back, which is 10/30.



If none of these work, then we can meet after I get back, which is 10/30.
 
At some future Econ Dev Comm meeting, we will want the BIDS (there is
also one in East Hollywood that is new) to present on what they’re working
on, they’re interests, etc – so we’ll give you some time to settle in before
putting you on the spot!
 
Enjoy your evening and we’ll meet again soon.
 
dg
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2014 7:26 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Re: Great meeting you!
 
I answer to either; most call me Steven.
 
Unfortunately, the Hollywood Media District does not have a plan.....it is one of the many tasks
that I am expected to accomplish and why I was brought on board.  I am hopeful we can energize
the membership to create and articulate a plan within the next 6 months. I want to learn as much
as possible from as many as possible. 
 
I am a curious guy.  Please make sure I am at any and all meetings that pertain to Economic
Development.
 
Yes, getting together again to talk more about details and ideas would be great.  Give me a call
when you return from Tornonto.
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026
 

 
On Oct 8, 2014, at 6:17 PM, Dwayne Gathers wrote:

Thanks Steve (or do you go by Steven?).
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It was a pleasure meeting you as well and I want to schedule time to meet
up again and discuss your BIDs objectives and how we can incorporate
them into the overall Hollywood Econ Dev Comm work.  I’m thinking that
we might have all the Hollywood BIDs do presentations at one of our
meetings so we can all know what each other is doing (how innovative is
that!!:-)).
 
Happy to get together for lunch or drinks anytime.  Just let me know whats
best for you in the next few weeks.  I’m off to Toronto on the 24th, however.
 
I look forward to seeing you again.
 
Thanks,
 
Dwayne
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2014 6:09 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Great meeting you!
 
Good Afternoon Dwayne!
 
I enjoyed meeting with you and Carolyn and am intrigued with some of the ideas proposed at
yesterday's breakfast.  I am hopeful we can continue the discussion.  As promised, here is my
contact information.  
 
I look forward to seeing you soon. Feel free to call me cell anytime 323-600-4353.
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026
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From: Dwayne Gathers dgathers@gathersstrategies.com
Subject: RE: Great meeting you!

Date: October 8, 2014 at 6:24 PM
To: Steven Whiddon steven@mediadistrict.org

Strange – but have we met before?  I think so.
 
As I went to create a Contact Record for you – with all these work details
and started to save, up popped a request to create a new contact or
update an old record.  I had steven.whiddon@me.com already saved in
my system ….interesting……this town is too small…..
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2014 6:09 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Great meeting you!
 
Good Afternoon Dwayne!
 
I enjoyed meeting with you and Carolyn and am intrigued with some of the ideas proposed at
yesterday's breakfast.  I am hopeful we can continue the discussion.  As promised, here is my
contact information.  
 
I look forward to seeing you soon. Feel free to call me cell anytime 323-600-4353.
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026

mailto:steven.whiddon@me.com
mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org


From: Dwayne Gathers dgathers@gathersstrategies.com
Subject: RE: Great meeting you!

Date: October 8, 2014 at 6:17 PM
To: Steven Whiddon steven@mediadistrict.org

By the way, where is your BIDs office located now??
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2014 6:09 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Great meeting you!
 
Good Afternoon Dwayne!
 
I enjoyed meeting with you and Carolyn and am intrigued with some of the ideas proposed at
yesterday's breakfast.  I am hopeful we can continue the discussion.  As promised, here is my
contact information.  
 
I look forward to seeing you soon. Feel free to call me cell anytime 323-600-4353.
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026

mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org


From: Dwayne Gathers dgathers@gathersstrategies.com
Subject: RE: Great meeting you!

Date: October 8, 2014 at 6:16 PM
To: Steven Whiddon steven@mediadistrict.org



Thanks Steve (or do you go by Steven?).
 
It was a pleasure meeting you as well and I want to schedule time to meet
up again and discuss your BIDs objectives and how we can incorporate
them into the overall Hollywood Econ Dev Comm work.  I’m thinking that
we might have all the Hollywood BIDs do presentations at one of our
meetings so we can all know what each other is doing (how innovative is
that!!:-)).
 
Happy to get together for lunch or drinks anytime.  Just let me know whats
best for you in the next few weeks.  I’m off to Toronto on the 24th, however.
 
I look forward to seeing you again.
 
Thanks,
 
Dwayne
 
From: Steven Whiddon [mailto:steven@mediadistrict.org] 
Sent: Wednesday, October 08, 2014 6:09 PM
To: Dwayne Gathers
Subject: Great meeting you!
 
Good Afternoon Dwayne!
 
I enjoyed meeting with you and Carolyn and am intrigued with some of the ideas proposed at
yesterday's breakfast.  I am hopeful we can continue the discussion.  As promised, here is my
contact information.  
 
I look forward to seeing you soon. Feel free to call me cell anytime 323-600-4353.
 
Steven Whiddon
Executive Director
Hollywood Media District
steven@mediadistrict.org
O. 323-860-0025
F. 323-860-0026
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